NEW ZEALAND

FOREIGH AFFAIRS B TRADE

18 April 2018 195 Lambton Quay
Private Bag 18—901
Wellington 6160

New Zealand
Ivan R +64 4 439 8000
fyi-request-7559-2ad15b81@reguests.fyi.org.nz +64 4 472 9596
Dear Ivan R

I refer to your email of 3 April 2018 in which you request the following under the Official
Information Act 1982 (OIA):

"As the Government of the Republic of Indonesia has already provided citizens of New
Zealand with visa-free facility since 2015 and that Indonesian citizens were once
eligible for visa-free facility to visit New Zealand (which was revoked in 1998), I am
wondering if the Government of New Zealand does have any plan in the near future to
once again include Indonesia into the visa waiver recipient list?”

It appears that the information requested in your request is more closely connected with the
functions of the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE) than with the
Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade; accordingly, we are transferring this request to MBIE
under section 14 of the QIA

Yours sincerely

Wendy Adams
for Acting Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade

enquiries@mfat.govt.nz
www.mfat.govt.nz



